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No. 2025/105 Geneva, 8 September 2025 

CONCERNING: 

Invitation to submit information on the implementation of the  
Kunming-Montreal Global Biodiversity Framework 

1. The Secretariat draws the attention of Parties to Notification 2025-099 issued by the Secretariat of the 
Convention on Biological Diversity (CBD) entitled Invitation to submit relevant information to support the 
production of the global report on collective progress in the implementation of the Kunming-Montreal 
Global Biodiversity Framework. The Notification is attached for reference. 

2. The Notification invites relevant organizations, including the secretariats of biodiversity-related conventions 
and other multilateral environmental agreements (MEAs), to submit information to support the 
preparation of the global report on collective progress in the implementation of the Kunming-Montreal 
Global Biodiversity Framework. 

3. The global report will be considered at the seventeenth meeting of the Conference of the Parties to the 
Convention on Biological Diversity (CBD COP17; Yerevan, Armenia, October 2026) and will draw upon 
various sources, including contributions from biodiversity-related conventions such as CITES. The report will 
include examples of contributions of relevant MEAs towards the implementation of the Framework, in line 
with their respective mandates [for CITES, see Decision 17.55 (Rev. CoP19) on Cooperation with Multilateral 
Environmental Agreements and other international organizations]. 

4. The contributions of the MEAs to the global report are considered in two ways: 

 a) Through the CBD seventh national reporting – Parties are encouraged to engage with their national 
CBD focal points to support the inclusion of relevant information in the CBD seventh national reports, 
which will serve as a primary source for the global review. 

 b) Through direct inputs to the CITES Secretariat – Parties may also share relevant information with the 
CITES Secretariat, which plans to collate and analyse data from sources such as CITES implementation 
reports, the CITES Trade Database, and new listing amendments adopted at CoP20, to contribute to 
the CBD process. 

https://www.cbd.int/doc/notifications/2025/ntf-2025-099-gbo-en.pdf
https://cites.org/eng/dec/index.php/44344
https://www.cbd.int/information/nfp.shtml
https://www.cbd.int/information/nfp.shtml
https://www.cbd.int/reports/nr7
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5. In order to meet the deadline set by the CBD Secretariat, direct inputs to the Secretariat should be 
submitted no later than 29 September 2025. Parties are invited to send an email with subject line 
“Notification No. 2025/105: inputs to KMGBF” to info@cites.org. 

 

mailto:info@cites.org

